
 
 
August 22, 2018 

  

Delivered electronically to “deputy.krebs@gmail.com” 

  

Subject: PDC Case 36967 

  

Dear Ronald Krebs: 

  

Attached is a copy of an electronic letter sent to John Geniuch concerning a complaint filed with the Public 

Disclosure Commission (PDC).  
  

As noted below to John Geniuch, the PDC will not be conducting a more formal investigation into these 

allegations or taking further enforcement action in this matter 

 
PDC staff is reminding you about the importance of the accurate disclosure of all contribution and 
expenditure activities, including the quantified itemization of printed materials and related advertisements. 
PDC staff expects that you will properly disclose your campaign activities in current and future years in 
accordance with PDC laws and rules. 
   

If you have questions, you may contact Micaiah Ragins at 1-360-586-4555 toll-free at 1-877-601-2828, or by e-

mail at micaiah.ragins@pdc.wa.gov. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

/s___________________  
Micaiah Ragins 
Compliance Coordinator 

  

  

Endorsed by, 

  

/s_________________ 

Barbara Sandahl 

Deputy Director 

For Peter Lavallee 

Executive Director 



 
  

   
 8/22/2018 
 
Delivered electronically to “john@dsdevgroup.com” 
 
Subject: Complaint regarding Ronald Krebs, PDC Case 36967 
 
Dear John Geniuch: 
 
The Public Disclosure Commission (PDC) has completed its initial review of the complaint you filed on June 
14, 2018. Your complaint alleged that Ronald Krebs may have violated RCW 42.17A.240 for failure to 
properly itemize expenditures.  
 
PDC staff reviewed your allegations, and as a result of staff’s initial review, we found the following: 
 

• On June 6, 2014, Ron J. Krebs filed a Candidate Registration (C-1 report) declaring his candidacy for election 
to San Juan County Sheriff, selecting the Full Reporting Option, and listing Angelia Procassini as Campaign 
Treasurer. 
   

• For the 2014, Mr. Krebs acknowledged that his Campaign failed to properly itemize expenditures as required 
in accordance with PDC laws and rules.  He stated that his former Treasurer did not recall or have the specific 
number of items printed for the expenditures identified in the complaint.    
 

• On April 17, 2018, Mr. Krebs filed a Candidate Registration (C-1 report) declaring his candidacy for re-
election to San Juan County Sheriff, selecting the Mini Reporting Option, and listing himself as Campaign 
Treasurer.  
  

• While Mr. Krebs filed under the Mini Reporting Option for the 2018 election, he will be reminded about the 
importance of filing timely and accurate all PDC reports, including providing a detailed description of the 
goods and/or services, including the number of items printed. 
 
PDC staff is reminding Ronald Krebs about the importance of the accurate disclosure of all contribution and 
expenditure activities, including the quantified itemization of printed materials and related advertisements.  
 
The PDC has closed the matter, and will not be conducting a more formal investigation into your complaint or 
pursuing further enforcement action in this case. 
  
If you have questions, you may contact Micaiah Ragins at 1-360-586-4555 toll-free at 1-877-601-2828, or by e-

mail at micaiah.ragins@pdc.wa.gov. 
  
Sincerely,  



  
/s___________________                                                      
Micaiah Ragins                                                        
Compliance Coordinator 
  
  
Endorsed by, 
  
/s_________________ 
Barbara Sandahl 
Deputy Director 
For Peter Lavallee 
Executive Director 
  
cc: Ronald Krebs 

 

 


